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LLAAKKEE  SSHHOORREE  CCEENNTTRRAALL  SSCCHHOOOOLLSS  
Evans-Brant Central School District 

 

MMiinnuutteess  

Board of Education ~ Work Session 

 

Tuesday, October 2, 2012 @ 5:30 p.m. 

A. J. Schmidt Elementary School – Library  

   

 

I. Call to order  

The meeting was called to order in A. J. Schmidt Elementary Media Center at 5:32 p.m. by Ms. Wackowski, Board 

President, as she made an emergency exit announcement, lead the pledge of allegiance, and then made an 

announcement to please turn off all electronic devices during the meeting. 

 

II.  Roll call  

MEMBERS PRESENT:    OFFICERS PRESENT: 
Jennifer Wackowski, President   James Przepasniak, Superintendent of Schools 

Carla Thompson, Vice President   Daniel Pacos, Asst. Superintendent for Administration & Finance 

Carmen Garozzo    Melissa Evingham, Assistant Superintendent for Instruction 

Dyan Scritchfield    Kristine DeMartino, District Clerk 

       

OTHERS PRESENT:    EXCUSED:  

Susan Ciminelli     Dennis Feldmann  

Patricia Sprague     Cindy Latimore 

      Richard Vogan 

 

III. Approval of Agenda 

A motion was made by Dyan Scritchfield, seconded by Carmen Garozzo, voted upon and carried 4-0 that the 

following resolution be adopted: 

 

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Lake Shore Central School 

District hereby approves the agenda.  

 

Action No. 54  10/2/12 

 

 

IV. Discussion 

1. A. J. Schmidt Elementary School – Discussion with Susan Ciminelli – Mrs. Ciminelli gave a 

brief overview of her second year at A. J. Schmidt Elementary.  She indicated this year’s open house had a record 

number of parents attending.  There were 88 students that participated in the summer reading program.  They 

currently have 52 PTA members at A. J. Schmidt.  The student retreat theme for grades 2 & 3 was “Be a Hero to 

yourself.”  The theme for Grades 4 & 5 was “To be a Knight”, what it means to be a knight and what kind of 

character is needed to be a knight.  Report cards were shared with students to show them how to read a report card 

and what everything means.  They also included the state assessment scores on the report cards for kids to see how 

they did on the assessments.  Currently staff at A. J. Schmidt is focusing on Common Core and the changes in RtI.  

They are currently working with the Town of Evans to help facilitate the Safe Routes to School grant application by 

providing the Town with letters of support from parents, community members, and the District in favor of the 

program. 
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2. Summer School Reports – Melissa Evingham – Ms. Evingham provided the Board with a brief 

summary of the 2012 Summer School Program.       

  

Welcome Chinese Delegation 2012! 

V. Adjournment 

At  5:46 p.m. a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Dyan Scritchfield, seconded by Carla Thompson, voted 

upon and carried 4-0. 

 

 
       Respectfully submitted, 

 
       Kristine DeMartino 

       District Clerk 

 


